Redmond Smokejumper Welfare Organization

Mission: To support smokejumpers and their families in times of need. We strive to provide compensation for those who have experienced hardship, especially due to injury, illness, and death on the fireline.

Purpose: Wildland Firefighting and all forms of firefighting are inherently dangerous. Smokejumpers are exposed to additional risk because of their mode of travel and the remote locations of their fires. All wildland firefighters depend on their physical abilities and health to make a living. Making a living means something different for these folks as a bulk of their yearly wages are made during the fire season in the way of overtime and hazard pay. When injured on the job a smokejumper will receive their base salary during time spent in recovery. Our primary purpose is to support these injured firefighters. We provide them monetary support or other forms of assistance to replace their lost wages until they recover adequately to pursue a sustainable income. 

Who we are: There are approximately 450 smokejumpers in the United States. As you can imagine we are an extremely tight-knit group. This bond enables a unique work environment with copious levels of trust and support. This reliance on one another helps the program thrive. There are approximately forty smokejumpers who work at the Redmond, Oregon base and many past jumpers who live in the area. Most of us identify as outdoor enthusiasts, grilling connoisseurs, and active members of the community. By supporting the Redmond Smokejumper Welfare Organization, you support the Bros (traditional slang for fellow jumpers), not the government. You will also be supporting a person who has endured hardship of some form. Lastly, you would be supporting the people who have proudly represented a true piece of Americana since 1939. As an organization it is our plan to grow and become more adequately funded to support injured wildland firefighters and smokejumpers.

